
     

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

                                 May 22, 2016 

“Enter reverently, meditate quietly, worship devoutly, leave 

gratefully, serve Christ faithfully.” 

 

WELCOME TO ALL OUR VISITORS!  If you are interested in knowing more 

about St. Peter’s, please see an usher or one of the greeters who stand with the clergy 

after the service.   

 

TODAY AT ST. PETER'S 

8:30 a.m.            Holy Eucharist Rite I 

9:00 a.m. Breakfast 

10:00 Holy Eucharist Rite II 

 Nursery available 

11:15 Pilgrimage Group Meeting 

 

LOOKING AHEAD: 

 Youth Pilgrimage to Ireland:  June 6-15 

 Vacation Bible School:  June 20-24 

 St. Peter’s Day:  June 29 

 

INTERCESSORY PRAYER LIST: Charlie Rutledge, John Morris, Margaret 

Olivera, Alicia Segars, Fred White, Heather Keaten, Jim Reed, Lisa Steudl Landolina, 

Bill Segars, Mary Claire Chester, Tracy Ortman, Jim Hamrick, Nell Hamrick, Kriss 

Robbs, Matthew Breese, Jim Harrington, Shana Pardue, Eloise Childs, Bob Frazier, 

Carole Krummel, John Smith, Vickie Gilliam, Cheryl Ranwez, Bill Flanigen, Beth 

Hughes, Bob Evans, Richard Dunwoody. To add a name to the prayer list, call 

the church office. Please note that the prayer list will be refreshed the first 

Sunday of every month. To renew your requests, please call the church office 

during the last week of the month. 

 

LAY MINISTERS: (8:30) Reader/Prayers/Chalice Bearer—Tricia Richards.   

(10:00) 1st Lesson—Bryant Steele; 2nd Lesson—Nia Rose; Prayers—Janet Byington; 

Chalice Bearers—Rebecca Roberts, Annette Morris, Brian Hampton, Andye Moss, 

and Keith Summerlin.   

 



 

CONGRATULATIONS HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES:   

 Margaret Iva Ashton, daughter of Tracy Bedwell-Graham. 

 Andrew Tanner Berry, son of Andrew and Sam Berry. 

 Nicholas Carlton, son of David and Dagmar Schmitz Carlton. 

 Wright Willingham “Will” Crawford, son of Cooper and Madge Crawford and 

grandson of Bess Crawford.  He will be going to Princeton University. 

 Julia Elizabeth Hodges, daughter of Wanda Cantrell. 

 Matthew Robert Marceau, son of Mark and Sunny Knauss and grandson of Edna 

Shropshire. 

 Zoe Page Marr, daughter of Melanie Sumner. 

 Joseph “Jody” Castleman McDaniel, son of Scott and Elizabeth McDaniel. 

 William “Will” Farnsworth Sparks, Jr., son of Bill and Jeanne Sparks. He will be 

going to The University of Georgia. 

 Adam Tarrant, son of Fred and Melissa Tarrant. He will be going to Centre 

College. 

 Patrick O’Brien Wilson, son of Craig and Erika Wilson. 

 Robert Nathan Chambers, grandson of Bob and Linda Kane graduates from Mr. 

Vernon Presbyterian in Atlanta. 

 Julia Hine, granddaughter of John and Sylvia Hine, graduates from Alpharetta High 

School. 

 Luke Woolcock, son of Mary-Jo Woolcock, graduates from the Georgia 

Connections Academy. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS COLLEGE GRADUATES:   

 Edward Duke, grandson of John and Sylvia Hine, graduates from Sewanne. 

 Beth Hughes, graduates from Maryland University of Integrative Health with a 

Master Science Yoga. 

 Jake Summerlin, graduated from the Grady School of Journalism at The University 

of Georgia. 

 Mark Andrew Knauss, son of Mark Knauss, graduated from Jacksonville State 

University. 

 

EFM GRADUATES:  Congratulations to the following who have completed the 

four year course for Education for Ministry.   

 Catherine Cecelia Varidel 

 Patricia Henderson Kelley (Garden Lakes Baptist) 

 

CHAPEL ALTAR ARRANGEMENTS are given by Anne and Chris Kerr and 

Rebekah McGinnis to the glory of God and in loving memory of Frederick Kerr. 

 

CHURCH ALTAR ARRANGEMENTS are given by Nell, Alix, and Spencer 

Warren to the glory of God and in loving memory of Warren T. Reed, Nell’s brother. 

 

 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY to those celebrating birthdays this week (May 22-28):  Nancy 

Starr, Naia Morgan, Dick Ingram, Becky Sims, Julie Lucas, John Hine, Frank Minor, 

Josephine Wood, Brent Bell, Jacob Bressette, Carlye June, Niambh O’Neill, Claire 

Anderson, Victor Chin, Bobby Mixon, and Leigh Ann Anderson. 

 

THE VERGERS ARE COMING TO ROME:  The Mark Emory Graham 

Chapter of the Vergers’ Guild will hold its Annual Summer Assembly at St. Peter’s on 

June 4.  There will be a 10:00 am Verger Eucharist held with Bishop Whitmore 

celebrating.  All are invited to attend the 10:00 am service.  For more information, e-

mail Dawn Hampton at dghbwh@gmail.com.  

 

CHURCH OFFICE will be closed on Fridays in June and July.  If there is a 

pastoral emergency, the priest on call number is listing on the answering service. 

 

IRELAND PILGRIMAGE GROUP meeting today immediately after service in 

Willingham house. (Pilgrimage students going to the museum today will leave with 

Mo. Nikki) 

 

CHILDREN’S CORNER- Trinity Sunday 

 

We will not have Sunday School or Children’s Chapel until the start of the 

program year in August. Nursery (ages 0-5 years) will continue to be available 

all summer long.  

 

Nursery/Child care are available on the 2nd floor of the Education Building 

during the 10am service. If your children are staying with you in the pew 

during service, we are delighted to have the whole family joining us in 

worship. Little ones are always welcome.  

 

For Busy Little Hands in Church: We provide scriptural coloring sheets, crayons, 

and a children’s guide to the Eucharist,  in the back of the church to help children in 

understanding our scripture readings and our corporate worship. 

 

EYC we go to the Atlanta’s Holocaust museum- the William Breman Jewish Heritage 

& Holocaust Museum.  There is no cost: (free trip, free lunch, free Krispy Kreme!)  

 

NO EYC THIS WEDNESDAY, but on Friday is our SCHOOL'S OUT 

BLOWOUT Lock-in! The fun starts at 6:00pm, at church.  We catch a Rome Braves 

Game, and then hit the road going to Dave and Busters in Kennesaw!   $20.00 per 

person, $50.00 max per family.  
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SAVE THE DATE! 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL: JUNE 20-24, 2016 

Saturday, June 11th is our VBS kick-off event!  Join us for our 'Magical Cave' 

party, in Daniel Hall, from 11:30am-2:00pm. There will be food, games, and a 

magic show!!! All ages welcome. See ya there!   

This year we are excited to share that our VBS for 2016 is Cave Quest. Children ages 5-12 

are invited for a fun-filled week of spelunking through dark caves with Jesus as the light. 

Cave Quest VBS encourages kids to follow Jesus where ever he will lead them. We will 

enjoy music, crafts, snack time, Bible Stories, games, assemblies, skits, and more! VBS will 

be held 9am-12 noon, June 20-24, in our Christian Education building.  

 

Nursery will be available for our little 

spelunkers who are 4-years-old and under. 

Stay tuned for more information about our 

kick-off event, coming soon! Registration 

forms are online on church website and on 

the children’s ministry bulletin board in 

Daniel Hall.  

 

 

 


